International Programs/Offerings Committee

Minutes of October 8, 2008 Meeting
Members present:  Larry Adams, Craig Christy, Charlotte Cramer, Lee Hurren, Yuki Kimura, Alex Takeuchi, Evan Ward, Sue Wilson.
Dr. Christy called the meeting to order at 2:05pm.
Item II. Approval of Minutes of September 17 meeting.

· It was suggested that, in the future, the Minutes of the previous meeting be approved via e-mail in the absence of amendment or objection in order to expedite the meeting.  The committee unanimously supported.
Item III. Introduction of Chris Horn (Director of Corporate Foundation Relations) and Gail Sutherland (Director of Grants, Programs and Development).

· Due to Dr. Medder’s absence, this item was deferred to the next meeting on October 22.
Item IV. Consideration of Travel Award applications.
· A total of 8 applications were reviewed.

· Dr. Christy provided a brief explanation of the Germany trip for which applications were submitted.

· Questions were asked about consistency of evaluation across applicants with a) specified vs. undecided major/minor, and b) varying goal statements and statements of experience in terms of length and quality.  Deficiencies of the application form itself were also discussed (the spaces provided for the essays may be prompting overly brief essays; perhaps one unified essay instead of two; etc.)
· Discussion was made about reexamining the application form regarding the required statements and evaluation grids.  The committee unanimously agreed that they are to be reviewed by each member before the next meeting on October 22, so that the new application form and evaluation sheet will be in effect by January 15, 2009.  Exchange of suggestions via email was encouraged so that efficient progress can be made during the next meeting.
· Prior to the next meeting, and with a view to ensuring that the language regarding recipients’ obligation to report on their study abroad experience is sufficiently explicit,  Dr. Christy will obtain and distribute to the Committee the award letter sent out by the President’s Office.

· Dr. Adams moved, seconded by Ms. Cramer, that all 8 applications be approved.  The motion passed unanimously.

Item V. Discussion of the Study Abroad Handbook.

· Due to Dr. Ward’s time conflict, this item was deferred to the next meeting on October 22.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:55pm.

The Minutes were kept by Dr. Takeuchi.
